
 

SHEFFIELD CITY COUNCIL 
 

OFFICER EXECUTIVE DECISION RECORD (Non Key) 
 
The following decision was taken on 15 July 2019 by the Interim Executive Director, 
People Services. 
 

 
Date notified to all members: 25th July 2019 
 
Officer Non-Key decisions are not subject to call-in. 
 

 

1. TITLE 

 Approval to Accept Grant Funding from Controlling Migration Fund for the 
'Welcome to Sheffield' project. 
 

2. DECISION TAKEN 

 It is recommended that the Interim Executive Director People Services: 
 

1. Approves acceptance of the grant funding in the sum of £198,620 from the 
Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government for the year 2019/ 
2020.  
 

3. Reasons For Decision 

 The project and the funding will help the Council and the Government trial and pilot 
approaches that could help build an understanding of how to address 
issues/impacts of migration, particularly in the context of English language 
development. Hopefully the learning generated from our work will help shape future 
development policy in this area of work.  
 

4. Alternatives Considered And Rejected 

 Fund the project from existing resources – rejected as no resources 
available 
 
Do nothing – valuable activity in the City would not take place. 
 

 

5. Documents used in making decision: 

 Grant application form and checklist 
Grant Letter 
 

6.1 Any conflict of interest declared by any Executive Member who is consulted 
by the Officer when making the decision 

 None 



 

6.2 Any dispensation granted by the Head of Paid Service 

 None 
 

7. Respective Director Responsible for Implementation 

 Interim Executive Director, People Services 

 


